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SUBJECT/TITLE
State group health insurance provisions

SPONSOR
Sen. Marshall Long

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Group health insurance

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New
X
Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

SB 288/GA would change the state group health insurance program, establishing a Kentucky Group Health Insurance Board and requiring the state Personnel Cabinet to assess the enrollment, claims and utilization data for the state group.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of SB 288/GA is indeterminable.  Much of the measure deals with establishing a Kentucky Group Health Insurance Board, enabling the state Personnel Cabinet to access certain data from the carriers, and requiring other reporting by carriers.

One section in particular could have some effect on local governments.  Subparagraph (c) of Subsection 2, Section 2 (Page 5, lines 18-25) requires insurance carriers bidding to offer health care coverage to members of the state group to rate all members of the state group as a single entity, except for those retirees whose former employers insure their active employees outside the state health insurance group.  Currently, there are many retirees who are rated with the state group, even though the agencies they retired from are outside the state group.  Rating those retirees separately could cause the premiums for active employees in the state group to go down.  On the other hand, an official with the County Employees Retirement System (CERS) observed that the change could mean an increase in premiums for those retirees from agencies outside the state health group.  The CERS official said that the amount the retirement system must pay toward retirees' insurance could increase, assuming that KRS 61.702 and 61.692 require the retirement system to provide an equivalent benefit for retirees.  Thus, because the insurance benefit is funded solely through employer contributions, all participating employers (including local government entities) could have to pay more toward the insurance benefit.

Finally, the measure stipulates that agencies that terminate participation in the state health insurance coverage program will lose the state appropriation for active employees, but that impact should be negligible.
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